To whom it may concern, 

I am a nurse and a member of the Australian Democrats. Your enquiry has come to my attention and I would like to tell you about the St Andrews War Memorial hospital in Spring Hill, Brisbane. They have recently held a recruitment campaign called "Happy Nurses" to boost their employment at basic nursing level such as Medical and aged care. They encouraged out of work nurses or those who are frustrated in their employment to ring a number which connected to their Director of nursing (not the human resource co-ordinator) and tell her about what conditions they would like to work under. Then the Hospital worked around the applicants to form new employment opportunities such as job sharing, permanant night shift, permanent shifts (not all shifts) etc. 
Also, please look at these issues which directly affect myself as a nurse in Brisbane. 

Change - Most Brisbane hospitals are experiencing extensive changes of environment (Townsville General, Royal Brisbane, Princess Alexandra and the Mater Misercordae Hospitals for example). Stressful for all employees. 

Shift work - all shifts that change monthly for full time workers mean life can never be planned, nurses are not on par with general community 

Night Duty - Stressful to the body (?unsafe). More permanent night duty staff 

Stressful work situations - such as an incident with a knife which happened in an inpatient setting to me last week. Nurses are continually exposed to stressful events in peoples lives, they spend all day counselling people and it can be emotionally draining. Deaths occurs as a matter of course in every health care setting including aged care, maternity, outpatients and even preventative health. Keeping hospital nurse patient ratios to 4 patients/nurse during the day would give nurses more time to cope with problems such as these. More access to stress leave and conference leave would also help. 

Lack of practical experience for graduate nurses - I am a strong advocate for University based training because the health care industry is extremely dynamic and moving quickly towards computerisation. There is a huge need for research on the state of Nusing and nursing practice. I also believe nursing is an art as well as a science and communication skills and coping skills are not adequate if only taught in theory. Please advocate for more supervision and support of graduate nurses before leaving University and on starting work as a nurse and maybe more graduates will be retained. 

Hopefully these suggestions can help. 

thank you Lucy Daniels

